

Sports Council - President's Meeting
Meeting Minutes
March, 5th 2018
Town Hall Rm. 3 6:00 pm

Present: M. Cicchese, T. Quinn, CSC T. Daniels, CWSL L. Stephenson, CYL M. Johnson, CYB M. Pulse, CBSL P. Walsh, CHFD M. Gordon and clerk J. Campbell

1. Call to Order

M. Cicchese called the meeting to order at 6:01 pm.

2. Council Purpose and League Introductions

Presidents in attendance introduced themselves. The group discussed the direction of the President's Council meetings. All were in agreement that the meetings are beneficial. Leagues are able to iron out any outstanding issues they may have.

3. Review of Minutes from the December 4th 2017 Meeting

M. Cicchese reviewed the minutes with those in attendance. No questions or comments.

4. Review of Recreation and Parks Department

M. Cicchese and T. Quinn reviewed the department and what each person does since there are new people in the office.

5. Address any last spring scheduling needs

None of the fields are scheduled to be closed for the Spring/Fall season. Presidents would like R8 open to all leagues. R2 will be used for a 13-14 y/o league. There are issues with the HS teams not cleaning up after themselves in the dugouts. M. Pulse stated that he heard from Michelle (at the schools) that she would like to get together so everyone understands the scheduling process. He and M. Cicchese will be in contact with her to arrange something. Youth soccer has an issue with their camp and Men's baseball still playing/practicing. 2 Children were hit last year by baseballs. A suggestion was made to have the men's team come at 8 to play.

6. Discuss how February scheduling meeting went and what can be done to improve

M. Cicchese implements a new format to try to streamline the scheduling process. Presidents in attendance all agreed the process seemed smother and easier. They are on board with continuing the process.

7. New Business/Comments

Question was brought up, why is the school or camp not paying the \$10 fee to use rec plex fields. Presidents stated that the lingo to support the fund was never sent to them. Everyone is interested in a time line of when and what the money from the Field Sustainability Fund will be used. T. Quinn will contact the high school about the condition of the fields/dugouts. A practice area was created for the HS lacrosse to use on the back side of R7.

8. Citizen's Comments

None

9. Adjournment

Meeting was adjourned at 6:42 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Joanie Campbell, Clerk

RECEIVED
COLCHESTER, CT
2018 MAR -7 AM 9:27
T. Quinn